MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE SYCAMORE PUBLIC HOUSE, COLWINSTON, ON TUESDAY 8th JUNE, 2010 AT 7.00 PM.

1
ATTENDANCE

Councillors:


P Graham-Woollard – Chairman





G W Bates – Deputy Chairman





A J Austin

M R Shave

Mrs S J Carter
W Bellin






County Councillor R P Thomas
Apologies:


No apologies

Clerk:



Mr B J Graham-Woollard

2
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

2.1
Meeting for the Annual Election of Officers
In regard to the minutes of the meeting for the annual election of officers, the following was recorded:

Note 2.3 – The Clerk reported that he had written to Mazars to inform them that all financial correspondence should now be sent to Councillor A Austin as the Treasurer;

Note 2.4 – Representation to the Community Liaison Committee – Councillor W Bellin accepted the nomination of representative and was thus elected unanimously to this role;

Note 2.8 – Clerk’s Salary – to be taken as a note of any other business.

Following the resolution of these notes, it was proposed by Councillor Shave and seconded by Councillor Austin that this meeting, held on Tuesday, 11th May, 2010, be signed by the Chairman as a true record.  Carried unanimously.

2.2
May Meeting
It was proposed by Councillor A Austin, and seconded by Councillor G W Bates that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday, 11th May, 2010, be signed by the Chairman as a true record.  Carried unanimously.
3
MATTERS ARISING
3.1
Community Projects


-
Little Hill


-
Village Green

The Chairman said that in regard to the Little Hill, a couple of plants had been damaged which would be replaced, and that several more would be put in shortly.  In regard to the bench, the pub landlord said that it would arrive shortly and the contractor agreed that he would also install this when it arrived.

The Chairman also reported that the end boards at the bottom end will possibly need to be modified, as, from inspection, they were not strong enough to cope with the movement of the soil following the rain.  The Chairman said that he had some wood which could be used, but would need to acquire more in order to enable the contractor to do the work.  It was agreed that the Chairman would seek quotes for more wood at a size of 12 x 6 and report at the next meeting concerning the cost involved.

As regards a plaque, the Chairman invited proposals as to what could be inscribed on the plaque.  It was proposed by Councillor G W Bates, and seconded by Councillor W Bellin that the plaque be a memorial to the late R Gwyn Thomas, Chairman for the Colwinston Community Council 1983 – 2005, that the plaque should say as much and should be in brass.  The Chairman agreed to obtain quotes for a brass plaque to meet the above proposal.  Agreed unanimously.
3.2
Binding of Minutes
The Chairman reported that this was in hand, and he would take them to Browns in Cowbridge when time allowed him to do so.  On-going.
3.3
Notice Board

The Clerk reported that he had received a quote for £1,585.05 from one company, which advertised in the Council’s Newsletter, for a notice board.  The Community Council felt that this was not feasible, but the Chairman said that he could contact a carpenter and obtain a quote.  It was also agreed that the Chairman would speak to Nigel Kinsey and ask the School in regard to their notice board.  On-going.
3.4
Newsletter – Colwinston News & Views
The Chairman said that he had been unable to put a piece in the current newsletter, as there had not been time to do so, whilst awaiting an outcome in regard to the vacancy created by the resignation of Councillor M Sweeney.  The Chairman proposed to produce a broadsheet incorporating information on the Best Kept Village Competition and the vacancy on the Community Council.  Agreed.
3.5
Foul waste discharge – Fumes in the village
The Chairman reported that the Environment Agency had contacted him and that their investigations were continuing into the matter.  Noted.
3.6
Reception of Broadband
The Chairman confirmed that the strength of the Broadband had been increased in the village to 1 GB as agreed by BT.  The Chairman said that the cable had been upgraded which had lead to this increase in potential download speeds.  Councillor A Austin, however, said that he had experienced problems in connecting to the internet.
The Chairman said that this had been noted, and that there were other options such as a satellite connection.  This was expensive but, following information from IT specialists, it was seen as potentially more reliable and faster.
3.7
Resignation of Councillor
The Clerk reported that he had not received any applications and would contact the Election Officer to investigate the matter as to the next steps, as to whether the Community Council could now co-opt a member on to the Council.  
3.8
St.Michael’s Church –Painting of the tower.

The Chairman confirmed that the Community Council had not been asked to contribute to the painting of the Church.
3.9
Boundary Query
County Councillor R Thomas said that he had not been able to contact Miles Punter in regard to this matter.  He agreed to contact Miles Punter in regard to the collapsed part of the road which had been problematic since last year near the wetlands.  Councillor G W Bates said that this was urgently in need of repair as the area of the wetlands had become dangerous, and the area where the road had fallen in could be considered extremely hazardous.
3.10
CASH Grant 2010-11
The Chairman reported that an application for a contribution to the projects of Little Hill and the Village Green was in hand.  County Councillor R Thomas said that it had been ratified by the Vale Council and that a decision was pending.  The Chairman wished it to be noted that Tony Lewis had been very helpful with both projects.
3.11
Damage to the grass verge by the School
Councillor G Bates reported that this had been discussed at the last Governors meeting proposing options of turning the area into a car park by concreting it, putting posts up as per the Village Green, or trying to encourage the parents to be more organized.  Councillor G Bates said that in the Summer it wasn’t a problem, as the area wasn’t used as much and the ground was usually dry, but that it was worse in the Autumn and Winter periods.
Councillor G Bates and the Headmaster had agreed to put something together for the Autumn and to see how it works.  The Chairman also suggested a few boulders to put in the area to obstruct parking.  The Chairman agreed that he would contact the Vale Council if this was agreed.  Councillor G Bates said that an agreement with the parents would be tried first in order to see how well that worked.  To be returned to at the meeting in September.

3.12
Election expenses for 2004

The Clerk confirmed that he had sent the cheque for the Election expenses for 2004 to the Vale Council and would contact Anne Bernard to confirm receipt.  The Chairman said that he had also raised the query about 2008 expenses, but that the invoice for this had been paid 18 months ago.
3.13
Best Kept Village Competition

The Chairman said that it was important to put a note out in regard to the competition to encourage people to be tidier than usual.  The Chairman was unhappy that there was taping on the green, but Councillor A Austin said that that the work would have been started before the judging, and that Julie Lloyd would ask the Chairman to temporarily remove the notice board.  The Chairman said that he would consider this, but would have to ensure that the notice board was not removed off the Green altogether and that they would be liable for any damage to the notice board or the Green.  The Chairman and Councillor M Shave agreed that they would get together the week before judging to put a list together of important areas in order to ensure that they were tidy and well-kept.

The Chairman reported that the Tŵmpath triangle needed to be tackled as it would not be cut before the judging period.  The Chairman said that there was a further option with regard to the daffodils, that, in future, they could be dead-headed after flowering, so that the daffodils die back quicker.  This was approved as a suggestion to improve the area.  The Chairman suggested for this year to put a strimmer on the area, and that this could cost a contractor £120 for half a day.  It was agreed that the Chairman would arrange a cut of the area and would contact Councillor G Bates when he had a quote.  The Chairman reported that the Spinney would not be cut any wider due to the rubble under the growth.  County Councillor R Thomas added that the Footpaths Committee had been set up and would be an area to look into in regard to this matter.
Councillor M Shave asked if the bottom edges of the Colwinston Community Council Notice board could be strimmed on the Village Green.  Councillor A Austin agreed that he would keep the Village Green tidy and would ensure that the Notice Board would be strimmed around.  The Chairman said that these issues would be put on the list of issues which needed to be looked at before the judging.  The Chairman further thanked Councillor A Austin for the resource of a lid for the electrics of the Christmas Tree.  Councillor A Austin also said that he would need to obtain a specification and a quote for the electrics which he would discuss with Councillor G Bates after the Best Kept Village Competition.
Councillor M Shave reported that he was still looking for volunteers, and had also written to the Best Kept Village Competition committee to request that the wetlands be omitted from the judging and to draw their attention to the Little Hill, Village Green and the area by the Village Hall.  Councillor M Shave had not been able to contact Alan Horton yet, but would do so in the next few days, and would ask if someone could help to tidy the area up.
The Chairman said that he had contacted Phil Beaman at the Vale of Glamorgan Council to clear up the car park behind the Church, bu the Chairman was lead to the understanding that this is currently an area of tension and that Phil Beaman thought that the area was Highways.  County Councillor R Thomas agreed to speak to Phil Beaman in regard to the matter.  The pub landlord had put up hanging baskets for the floral competition.
3.14
Litter in the Village

County Councillor R Thomas said that putting up signs to warn people of the fines for littering was frowned upon as it creates more litter and problems.  Councillor Mrs S J Carter said that there was problem on the playing field with the amount of litter, which seemed to stem from the Youth Club on a Friday night.  It was agreed that the Clerk would write to Conway Hawkins, as it appeared that it was a coincidence that there was a large number of litter in the field after Youth Club on a Friday night.  Another option to try and solve this problem would be to have more litter bins.  It was proposed that Conway and the Youth Club could do a litter pick before the Best Kept Village competition to show their support for the village.  County Councillor R Thomas added that Clifford Parrish’s department in the Vale Council did litter picks, providing bags and gloves.  It was agreed that the Chairman would ask Clifford Parrish to contact Councillor M Shave to arrange a litter pick.
3.15
Welsh Medium Nursery & Primary School Consultation
The Clerk declared a conflict of interest in relation to his Welsh Assembly Government role and handed over the taking of notes for this part of the meeting to the Chairman.  The Chairman added that the Clerk would not be permitted to take any role in the issue and that all aspects concerning this matter would be passed on to the Chairman.
The Chairman said that there was not a lot of information to add.  The Chairman said it was recorded that he would wish to put this matter to the MP that it would not create an adverse effect on St. David’s Church in Wales School here in Colwinston.  Councillor Bellin reported that there was more of a problem in Barry with the right of access to the Welsh School.  County Councillor R Thomas said that the proposed schools would serve Llantwit Major and Barry, with 210 places in each, beginning with the offer of 30 places.

The Chairman said that the worry was more whether this would impact on the viability of St. David’s Church in Wales School here in Colwinston, and that the matter be re-visited in September/ October to view the situation then.
Once the matter was closed, the Clerk resumed his role.

3.16
Rural Housing Survey – Vale of Glamorgan
The Chairman reported that there had been a lot of critical press on this subject which was consistent with the Community Council views.  The Chairman stated that he had passed the views of the Community Council on to the Vale Council.
3.17
Surface Water – The Old Parsonage
Councillor Mrs S Carter reported that there was still a lot of surface water outside the Parsonage, and that this had not abated during the dry weather over the last month.  The Chairman reported that he had not had any luck in contacting Mr Hutton and would try again.
4
HIGHWAY MATTERS

4.1
General Highway Matters

The Chairman gave a report on highway matters as follows:

· Damaged Roads

The Chairman reported that another patch job had been carried out on Heol Faen, and that the repair of the whole of Tŵmpath was scheduled for 2010/11.  It was hoped that this would be carried out in the next year, but the Chairman said that he would seek confirmation from the Vale of Glamorgan in due course.
· Grass cutting

Please see the final paragraph in note 3.13
5
TREASURER’S REPORT

5.1
Report of Accounts

The Treasurer, Councillor A Austin, agreed that he would produce a report for each meeting in collaboration with Paul Griffiths, the internal auditor, for information purposes only.
The accounts for this month were as follows:

Current account - 
£1510.21
The Treasurer reported that the Business Account was only produced every three months, so there was nothing to report in regard to that account.
The Treasurer also agreed to ask Paul Griffiths for internet access for the accounts for joint signatories.

6
CLERK’S REPORT
6.2
Vale of Glamorgan Community Strategy 2010 – 2020
The Chairman reported that he was still considering the document in order to be able to report to the Community Council.
6.3
Vale of Glamorgan Local Development Plan 2011 – 2026
The Chairman reported that he was still considering the document in order to be able to report to the Community Council.
6.4
Insurance Renewal
The Clerk had contacted the Chairman as the Insurance renewal was due on the 1st of June.  The Chairman & Councillor G Bates agreed that it should be paid within 14 days, with agreement from the Treasurer.  As the Chairman had been unable to contact the Treasurer due to internet connection issues, it was agreed that the Clerk would confirm the renewal with the Insurers and ask if the payment could be made after the renewal date, which would then be ratified at the next Community Council meeting.  This was ratified by the Treasurer at the meeting.  It was proposed by Councillor G Bates and seconded by Councillor M Shave that the Clerk pay the Insurance, and for the Clerk to request confirmation of payment.  Agreed unanimously.
6.5
Clerk’s Salary
The Clerk reported that he had contacted Ken Burton at One Voice Wales, but that the pay rates for Clerks had not yet been ratified.  Ken Burton has said that he would inform the Clerk when the information was available, hopefully in the next few weeks.  To be carried over to the next meeting
6.6
Filing Cabinet & Printer
The Clerk reported that the filing cabinet had had to be replaced as it was damaged beyond repair or use, the Clerk reported that he had also had to purchase a new printer due the fact that the old one was broken.  The Clerk further reported, that the computer had been to a technician to be repaired, but was unrepairable.  For this purpose, the Chairman informed the meeting that he has donated a laptop for current use whilst he was a member of the Community Council.  It was proposed by Councillor G Bates and seconded by Councillor Mrs S Carter that the Clerk should be reimbursed for the filing cabinet and the printer.  Agreed unanimously.
6.7
Japanese Knotweed
The Clerk reported that he had seen Japanese Knotweed growing in variouse places on Tŵmpath.  The Chairman agreed to look into this further and contact the Vale Council to report this along with any Ragwort.

6.8
Stakeholder views on the organisation of health support
The Clerk presented a report which he had received in regard to the organisation of health services within the Vale.  All agreed that the Clerk should report that the Community Council believes that the services should be kept in Cardiff as it is closer.  In principle, it was agreed to support option 4.
7
OTHER BUSINESS
7.1
Boundary Views

County Councillor R Thomas reported that the Boundary Commission had met and discussed the changes.  The result of this meeting was that there was no real reason for changing the wards.  County Councillor R Thomas said that in regards to any changes, this would not be pressed on to Community Councils, and as they are voluntary, it would be up to the individual Community Councils to make the decision.

7.2
Green Transport

Councillor G Bates said that he had been approached by Graham Cartwright, Community Transport Community Officer of the Vale Council to encourage Green Transport links.  The Community Council discussed this idea, and thought it could be useful as it could be used by the elderly, and disabled who find public transport difficult to manage.  It was agreed that the Clerk would write to Graham Cartwright and ask him to send more leaflets to households in the village, and also to attend the July meeting.  Agreed.
8
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
8.1
The date of the Next Meeting

It was agreed that the next meeting will be held on Tuesday, the 13th of July at 7.00 pm at the Sycamore Public House, Colwinston.
There being no further business, the Meeting was closed at 9.00 pm.

Signed
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....

Chairman, Colwinston Community Council

Date
13/07/2010

Signed
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Clerk, Colwinston Community Council

Date
13/07/2010
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